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2023 

Message from the Vice Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 



Earlier this week students had the opportunity to fill our chapel with light by leaving candles around 

the altar.  On All Souls' Day, we prayed for all those who have gone before us and we were pleased to 

welcome Fr Gordon to celebrate mass at lunchtime on this holy day of obligation- many students and 

staff appreciated this opportunity. 

Thank you to all parents and carers who supported this week's GCSE information evening which 

provided helpful study advice and resources to our students ahead of not only their upcoming mocks 

but their GCSE exams next summer.  My thanks to Mr Cretu and all our staff who helped organise 

and run this event.  If you were unable to attend, all of these essential resources are available via our 

website. 

Wishing you all a safe and restful weekend. 

Mr J D Callaghan 

Vice Principal 

 

 

Chaplaincy 

 

Year 11 GCSE Support 

On Wednesday 1st November 2023, we hosted our annual year 11 GCSE revision and support 

evening.  During the evening key staff provided the most up to date information about the year 11 

learning journey, useful tips and advice for you on how to effectively support your child with their 

GCSE preparation at home and last-minute strategies for our students to ensure they “Level up and 

ace their mocks!”. 



We would like to thank everyone who attended the event, and all parents and carers for your 

ongoing support in ensuring your child fully understands the importance of the coming months and 

applies their full attention to examination preparation both in college and at home.  The following 

link will take you to the year 11 GCSE support page where you can access all the resources shared. 

Mr Cretu 

Assistant Principal 

Year 11 Revision Guides 

Following the year 11 information evening on Wednesday, revision guides for English, French, 

Business Studies and Geography are available to buy via ParentPay.  The deadline for these purchases 

is next Friday, 10th November.  If you will have difficulty purchasing these items at this time, please 

contact Mrs Hallows by Wednesday 8th November and we will endeavour to assist.  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk%2Fstudents%2Fyear-11-gcse-support%2F&data=05|01|c.francis%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|ee61c15ebc9e477c574608dbdbe0e52c|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638345531194820578|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=ZAQP33%2BEupCqjWN5%2FGNChd2I7pnQTpGJJlMmLZSVdpc%3D&reserved=0


Book of the Week 

 

1 - Good for Nothing by Mariam Ansar 

Good for Nothing by Mariam Ansar 

When three teens are given a community service order after an incident involving a spray can and an 

inconveniently timed patrol car, their stories start to converge.  Amir is the angry boy who won't talk 

about the brother he lost.  Eman is the awkward girl whose favourite evenings are spent at home 

watching TV with her Nani.  Kemi is the determined athlete who knows she deserves as good a shot 

as anyone else, if only she can get to the starting line.  As they become closer, they discover some 

unexpected truths about themselves, each other and the death of Amir’s beloved older brother… 

Now available in our school library. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Good-Nothing-Mariam-Ansar/dp/0241522072/ref=tmm_pap_swatch_0?_encoding=UTF8&qid=&sr=


Get it before it's gone. 

Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

Star Reading and Accelerated Reader 

You may have overheard your child talking about Star Tests and Accelerated Reader – here’s a short 

overview…. 

What is Star Reading? 

Star Reading is an online assessment used to determine a child’s English reading level.  It is a 

computer-based reading assessment programme that uses computer-adaptive technology to allow 

questions to continually adjust to each child’s responses.  If the response is correct, the difficulty 

level is increased.  If they cannot answer a question, or answer incorrectly, the difficulty level is 

reduced.  The test uses multiple-choice questions and takes approximately 20-30 minutes. 

All students in year 7 and 8 (and some selected year 9 students) are in the process of taking these 

tests.  Students will sit these tests once per term. 

Accelerated Reader (AR) 

AR is a computer programme that helps teachers manage and monitor a student ’s independent 

reading practice. 

Students pick a book that falls within their ZPD level and then when they have finished reading, they 

take a short quiz on the computer.  Passing the quiz is an indication that the child has understood 

what they have read. 

If they are reading at the recommended level for them, then most students are likely to be successful 

and enjoy the books and quizzes. 

Best of all they learn and grow at their own pace and quizzes can be taken in college or at home. 

What is a ZPD (Zone of Proximal Development)? 

A ZPD is the range of books that will challenge a student without causing frustration or loss of 

motivation.  Each child will receive a ZPD, or reading range, after taking a Star Reading test.  It is 

important for students to read with a high degree of comprehension and within their ZPD. 

Taking an AR Book quiz from home 

• Go to the college website and select the Students tab.  

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/students/  

• Select Accelerated Reader from the dropdown menu.  https://global-zone61.renaissance-

go.com/welcomeportal/1892731  

• Log in as you would do in college. 

• Choose the orange Accelerated Reader tab. 

• Enter your book choice. 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/students/
https://global-zone61.renaissance-go.com/welcomeportal/1892731
https://global-zone61.renaissance-go.com/welcomeportal/1892731


• Select take quiz. 

Please note – students should not take Star Tests at home 

Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

 

Godspell 

St Benedict's Catholic College is very excited to be presenting the musical Godspell in February 2024. 

Our progress so far... 

• The performance is open to all students from years 7 to 10 and to year 11 students studying 

GCSE music or drama. 

• If students wish to audition for a principal role, with potentially some solo singing and acting 

in a smaller group, auditions were held on Wednesday 1st November from 3.30 pm to 5.00 

pm. 

• Students can still audition for the advanced dance/acro troupe which will be held next 

Wednesday 8th November from 3.30 pm to 4.45 pm.  We encourage these students to bring 

suitable dance attire. 

• If students would like to be in the chorus we are not holding formal auditions. We ask for 

them to be available to rehearse on Mondays and Wednesdays after college from 3.30 pm to 

4.45 pm during term time 

• The first full rehearsal for all roles will be on Monday 13th November at 3.30 pm to 4.45 pm. 

We encourage students to be part of this amazing, award winning production and get back into the 

confidence boosting swing of live performance!  

Mrs Davies 

Teacher of Drama 



 

Careers & Guidance 

Anglian Water have recently launched its Digital Technology and Solutions Degree Apprenticeship 

They are hosting webinars on Monday 6th November, and they are inviting our students to join to 

find out more. 

The webinar will cover what to expect on the Degree Apprenticeship, working at Anglian Water, and 

hear from their current apprentices about their experiences on the apprenticeship. 

The sessions will take place via Microsoft Teams, at 12.00 pm and 6.00 pm, and we encourage all 

students, particularly those interested Digital & Technology, to join! 

12.00 pm session link: Click here to join the meeting 

6.00 pm session link: Click here to join the meeting 

Mr Cretu 

Assistant Principal 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fawg.wd3.myworkdayjobs.com%2FAW%2Fjob%2FThorpe-Wood-House%2FDigital-Technology-and-Solutions-Degree-Apprenticeship_R23470-3&data=05|01|c.francis%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|d949b545499947d3ab5708dbdaee7986|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638344490009751811|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=N1gQrxq9BEA%2Br8a0z12%2Bl87KZAE05tAcpePcJ5ZRu8c%3D&reserved=0
https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_MWIyZDM0MGMtZWNiYy00NzRmLWEzZTgtNGZmYTdlMTBlMDE0%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22e7ba1d02-2aa2-48d5-8185-e3dc6bf7b86d%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%227f781e81-473e-4070-aa69-13c6cc3b36bf%22%7d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=bbe2875d-4781-4f5b-8ce7-66f63685c304&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true
https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_N2I3NWMyNWEtMTg2NS00MmQ4LWI2ODQtYmMwOGQyZDk1NTBm%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22e7ba1d02-2aa2-48d5-8185-e3dc6bf7b86d%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%227f781e81-473e-4070-aa69-13c6cc3b36bf%22%7d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=dcfb3143-5f96-4b8d-9a2b-5cfed62f78b6&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true


Shoe box appeal 

 

Year 11 Netball Team 

The year 11 lightning team are off to a good start by winning their second match in the league 

against The Stanway School.  A very close game with some fantastic skills shown by both sides, but 

once St Benedict's took the lead, they never looked back and won the game with a final score of 19-

15.  Player of the match went to Lexi.  Well done girls! 

Mrs Mussett 

Teacher of PE 

Communications sent out this week 

Virtual parents evening - Year 7 

Art and Textiles trip - Year 11 

Sparx Reader - Year 9 & 10 

English GCSE Revision Guides - Year 10  

Catering Menu - Week A 

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

For the full list of menu choices this week, please click on here 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

 



 

Instagram Highlights 

 



 

 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

Numeracy Challenge 

Welcome back! 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en


Thank you for your hard work this week.  Winners of autumn term 1 competition are as follows.  

Prizes will be delivered to you. 

7N with 1506 points 

8D with 1603 points 

9D with 1685 points 

10D with 854 points  

 The Grandmasters Challenge carries on from last term.  This week’s 3 respect points go to Kimorah 

and Emmanuel of 9S.  Congratulations! 

Mr Asamoah 

Teacher of maths and Numeracy Coordinator 

 



 

Week Commencing 6th November 2023 - Week A 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 
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